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Emmaus Catholic Primary School has a commitment to the care, 
safety and wellbeing of children. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

I am constantly excited by the wonderful things happening at 
Emmaus! 
 
Last week we celebrated our Footy Day with students and teachers 
wearing their favourite footy colours. I saw some very sad Bomber 
supporters wearing their colours proudly after their loss to West Coast 
the night before. At least they were able to make it to the finals! I also 
noticed there were not many Swans supporters out there. I’ll have to 
see what I can do about that!! A special thank you to the mums who 
helped with the hot dog lunch. 
 
Yesterday the Year 6s headed off to Camp Wyuna in Queenscliff for 
three days of fun. I heard from Brad late last night and he said that 
everything was going well and the students had been amazing. It is 
wonderful to hear that the students have gone away open to trying new 
experiences and quite naturally respectful to each other and their 
teachers. These children are a credit to their parents and their teachers. 
They are a tremendous group of leaders.  
 
This morning 2K planned a beautiful mass about Creation. We were 
reminded of the beauty of our world and each other. They read, sang 
and prayed beautifully. I was very proud of them.  
 
Next Friday we have our Colour Run. It seems that children, teachers 
and parents are looking forward to this exciting event. The children 
participating are asked to wear a white T-shirt to school on Friday with 
casual clothes not school uniform. The Parents and Friends will supply 
the children with a pair of sunglasses. If a child is not participating in 
the Colour Run we are asking that they wear a coloured t-shirt, any 
colour, with casual clothes, not their school uniform. We are hoping to 
have lovely Spring weather. School will finish at 1pm on that day.  
 
It’s hard to believe we are approaching the end of term. Have a great 
last week. 
 
Thank you everyone 
Jackie 

                                                                                                                             

Thursday 12th September, 2019 
 



 2020 RE ENROLMENT  
If your child is NOT returning to Emmaus next year, please fill out the 
information below and return to the school office by 20th September. 
Please note this is for Prep to Year 5 only. 
 
NAME…………………………………………………..…GRADE………..… 
 
2020 SCHOOL…………………………………………………………………. 

 
 

SCHOOL FEES 
We are approaching the end of 3rd Term and there is approximately $135,000 
outstanding for school fees. All of the school fees need to be finalised by the 
22nd September. We understand unexpected financial strains, and if this is the 
case, you will need to make an appointment to chat with Jackie Byrne, our 
Principal.  
 

 
 

FUNDRAISING EVENTS 

 
 

COLOUR RUN FUNDRAISING EVENT - 20th September.  
Dear Parents, Friday the 20th of September 2019 is the COLOUR RUN EVENT. 
PLEASE be sure to return consent forms (whether your child is participating or 
not) as soon as possible. Sponsorship forms and monies are all due on Monday 
the 16th of September 2019. Also be sure to be wearing a white t-shirt if you are 
participating so we can identify you. If a child is not participating in the Colour 
Run we are asking that they wear a coloured t-shirt, any colour. 
 

Permission slips must be handed in even if not participating. 
 

 
  

CHOCOLATE MONEY IS OVERDUE 

 
 

Proposed changes to parking conditions on pecks Road. 
For more information contact Brimbank City Council - Transport Unit 9249 4000 

 Parish Fair Sponsorship letters have gone home today. 

 
 

NEWSLETTER PUBLICATION 

The Newsletter will now be sent home with the students fortnightly. This will 
eventually be phased out at a later date.  We ask that all families access the 
newsletter through the website and mobile app.  It will be published through the 
website every week.  We encourage families to install the Emmaus App on their 
phones to access the newsletter and other information. If you require assistance 
for the app please contact the office.                         

SEPTEMBER 2019 

11-13 Year 6 Camp 

20 Colour Run 

20 Last day Term 3 
1.00 pm finish. 

OCTOBER 2019 

7 First day of Term 4 

17 Student free day 
No school for students 






